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 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
 1. The purpose of this report is to submit the outcomes of delegated powers exercised by a Board 

appointed subcommittee on the Horner Street “P30” parking restriction issue. 
 
 EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
   
 2. At its meeting on 1 June 2005, the Community Board decided that a Subcommittee comprising 

of the Chairperson and Norm Withers meet with the author of the report, Malcolm Taylor, to 
seek clarification on certain related consultation issues, and that they be authorised to exercise 
a final decision in respect of the installation or otherwise of the 30 minute parking restriction 
proposed. 

 
 BACKGROUND 
 
 3. Mr Taylor has spoken with the team leader of New Zealand Post, Papanui  concerning the 

proposal to remove the existing "no stopping" lines in front of 2 Horner Street and to install 
some "P30" parking. Mr Murphy sees no problem with the proposed "P30" restriction in relation 
to the postal centre. The New Zealand Post centre is a mail distribution point for local post 
deliveries, and their mail is brought in by truck before 7am, when parking in this section of 
Horner street is mainly by postal workers.  Mr Murphy is agreeable to the proposed "P30" 
restriction 

 
 DECISION 
 
 4. Having taken the above information into consideration, the subcommittee resolved: 
  
 (a) That the “no stopping” restriction on the south side of Horner Street, commencing at point 

45 metres from its intersection with Papanui Road and extending in an easterly direction 
for a distance of 17 metres, be revoked. 

 
 (b) That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum period of 30 minutes on the south 

side of Horner Street, commencing at a point 45 metres from its intersection with Papanui 
Road and extending in an easterly direction for a distance of 9 metres. 

 
 STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
 It is recommended that: 
 
 (a) the information outlining the subcommittee’s decision be received.   
 
 CHAIRPERSON’S RECOMMENDATION 
 
 That the staff recommendation be adopted. 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's meeting - decision yet to be made


